

EMBASSY OF FINLAND

40 Einstein St., Canion Ramat Aviv, 9th floor, Tel Aviv 69101 P.O.Box 39666, Tel Aviv 61396 Tel. 03-745 6600 Fax. 03-744 0314 e-mail: sanomat.tel@formin.fi http://www.finland.org.il

March 31, 2008

Daniel Fink
Deputy Director of Government Affairs
NGO Monitor
13 Tel Hai St.
Jerusalem, Israel

Dear Mr Fink,

Thank you for your letter regarding the United Nations Durban Review Conference 2009 and for your interest in Finland's policy on the issue. According to the EU's common stance, Finland has committed itself to participate in Durban 2009.

The Ministry for Foreign Affairs of Finland provides grants for Finnish NGOs to sponsor participants from developing countries to attend international conferences dealing with development issues. The precondition for any support is conformity with the rules and principles of Finland's Development Policy Programme. If these rules are violated, appropriate measures will be taken.

The Ministry for Foreign Affairs of Finland has not witnessed anti-Semitic behavior by the Finnish NGO's. In the Durban 2001 NGO Forum, the UN Association of Finland refused to support the NGO-statement for the reason that anti-Semitism was not condemned in the statement.

Best Regards,

Anu Pulkkinen
Deputy Head of Mission
Embassy of Finland